
 

Regional Director: Fletcher Armstrong 

Community Organizers: Jane Bullington, 

John Stair, and Kate Kennamer 

Dear Partners and Friends, 

 We’ve got some great stories to tell.  And more on the way.  Since our last 

reported GAP, we’ve gone to 10+ major universities, delivered a 3-week pro-life 

commencement address at Notre Dame they won’t soon forget, helped stop a Planned 

Parenthood expansion, launched our Corporate Accountability Project, and trained 

90+ pro-life student leaders how to be effective on campus.  Not bad. 

Fletcher, Jane, John, and Kate 

Standing in the GAP 
Winning Hearts … Changing Minds … Saving LivesWinning Hearts … Changing Minds … Saving LivesWinning Hearts … Changing Minds … Saving LivesWinning Hearts … Changing Minds … Saving Lives    

The Newsletter of the CBR Southeast RegionThe Newsletter of the CBR Southeast RegionThe Newsletter of the CBR Southeast RegionThe Newsletter of the CBR Southeast Region    
Vol. 10, No. 4                      July/August/September 2009Vol. 10, No. 4                      July/August/September 2009Vol. 10, No. 4                      July/August/September 2009Vol. 10, No. 4                      July/August/September 2009 

Voice: (865) 609-9033 

Fax:  (865) 609-3157 

E-mail:  cbrsoutheast@iol24.com 

P.O. Box 20115 

Knoxville, Tennessee  37940 

www.abortionNo.org 

This MonthThis MonthThis MonthThis Month    
Stopping Planned Parenthood 

Pro-Life Address at Notre Dame 

 

Future EditionsFuture EditionsFuture EditionsFuture Editions 

New Website: ProLifeOnCampus.com 

Lots More Campus GAP 

Corporate Accountability Project 

In August (last month), CBR helped stop Planned Parenthood (PP) from expanding and relocating their abortion business in 
Knoxville, Tennessee.  Key to our victory was the certain knowledge that CBR is able to organize a large number of pro-lifers 

who will expose any person or corporation who leases space or otherwise enables PP’s deadly business.  To reinforce this 
message, we launched our Corporate Accountability Project and held a press conference and photo op at the World’s Fair 
Park.  (Thanks to the Knoxville Museum of Art for providing the backdrop for this photograph!)  We also stepped up our 
Reproductive “Choice” Campaign and even flew an aerial tow banner over the city, not only to educate the public about 

abortion, but also to demonstrate that we can and will hold accountable anyone who collaborates with the abortion industry.  
Please equip us for the victories ahead.  Your gift of $65 will buy two of the smaller signs you see; $275 will buy a big sign. 
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CBR Delivers Pro-Life Commence-
ment Address at Notre Dame 

You know that Notre Dame University invited pro-

abortion President Barak Obama to deliver the 2009 com-

mencement address and receive an honorary degree.  Obama’s 

intention was to use Notre Dame’s support as cover to pass 

major pro-abortion legislation, including ObamaCare. 

We have seen the disastrous results of pro-lifers going 

silent, as they did in Pennsylvania when pro-life Rick Santo-

rum lost a US Senate seat to Bob Casey, a functional pro-abort. 

Thanks to your support of CBR, it hasn’t worked out so 

well for Pres. Obama’s plans.  Starting at Notre Dame, you 
have helped create a ground-swell of pro-life opposition to 
Obama’s plans to take over the health care industry and force 
you to pay for abortions.  For 3 weeks, CBR’s trucks and 

planes placed abortion squarely on the agenda.  Even Pres. 

Obama was forced to talk about abortion at Notre Dame, a 

topic he desperately wanted to avoid. 

By the way, don’t think Pres. Obama and Planned Parent-

hood intend for you to pay for abortions at current prices.  They 

will force you to pay exorbitant prices, thereby enriching the 

abortion industry even more.  After all, somebody has to pay 

for their lobbying and political donations to pro-abortion can-
didates.  And who better than you, the American taxpayer?  

What’s it worth to stop them? 
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A CBR truck passes hundreds of pro-lifers (many with CBR 
signs) at Notre Dame.  Among those holding a CBR sign was 
Mr. James Pouillon of Owosso, Michigan.  You may recall 

that Mr. Pouillon was gunned down this month for displaying 
a similar sign.  Our condolences to his family and friends. 

Would you join our Monthly Team? 
The abortion industry and their allies in Congress and the 

White House have plenty of money to push their agenda.  

Unless you want to underwrite abortion for decades to come, 

now is the time to fight back.  Your gifts win hearts, change 
minds, and save lives.  Would you be willing to support CBR 

monthly, as faithfully as you support your local cable TV pro-

vider?  Isn’t it worth that much?  Would you join our team? 

• Automatic monthly partners – 54 (goal=200) 

• Other monthly partners – 62 (goal=100) 

• Other regular partners – 46 (goal=100) 

• TOTAL REGULAR PARTNERS – 162 (up 19) 

Please support our work on a monthly basis.  Remember, 
another baby’s life is at stake.  Thank you! 

This photograph is a warning to anyone who would collaborate with the abortion industry: “Our presence on the sidewalks, on 
the streets, and in the air above your business will not be good for your business.”  Our ability to deliver this message was a key 
factor in stopping Planned Parenthood from relocating and expanding one of their abortion centers in Tennessee.  It worked 

here, it can work in your community.  When you stand with us, we win big.  Please give $30, $50, or $100 each month. 


